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Saturday November 29th at The Cornish 

College Clubhouse 

10:00AM SHARP 

Wives and friends Welcome too! 

THE 2014 

General meeting at 

10am followed by a 

short break. Then the 

2014 AGM will begin 

followed by a BBQ  



Frankston and Mornington Peninsula Radio Club —  Committee and Club Info 

www.vk3frc.org.au       Page 2 

Regular Club Activities 

Follow the road into Cornish College OBSERVING the SPEED LIMIT and take a left turn at the  

roundabout, go left around to the carpark and turn left at the tennis courts, then follow 

SLOWLY to the club. In winter time please do not park on the grass and please angle park on  

Saturdays. We would be happy to see members, guests and anyone interested in coming along. 

 

- Club Regular Frequencies: 2mtr 146.425 Simplex and 70cm 439.900 Duplex 

- D-Star Repeater 2mtr Port C 146.7625Mhz Output and 70cm Port B 438.125Mhz Output 

Committee and Office Bearers 2014 

Farmparc  Amateur Radio 

Club Correspondence to: 

PO Box 65 

Patterson Lakes 

Victoria  3197 

 

Site Located at: 

Cornish College Grounds 

Riverend Rd 

Bangholme Vic.  

Melways Ref  93 J11 

- Weekly Net: Tuesdays at 8pm club members and friends meet on 

146.425Mhz 

 controlled by VK3MMM Billy 

 

- Weekly Wednesdays 9am till 2pm at the club rooms to catch up or 

meet club members  

who are no longer in the workforce. Work may be done on various  

projects, at your leisure. 

 

- Weekly Saturdays 9am till 2pm at the clubrooms. 

A get together to sit around, relax and chat about whatever!  

There's plenty of coffee, tea and biscuits, and friends and new members 

are all welcome to come along. 

 

President  Roy Seabridge  VK3GB  5971 6804 

Vice President  Allan Bengtsson  VK3AB  9584 5685  

Secretary  Peter Collins  VK3IJ  9551 4591  

Treasurer  Collin Reynolds  VK3CR  9772 6885  

Committee Member Michael Lammer VK3UUU  0428 880 500  

Committee Member David McAulay  VK3EW  0417 358 095  

Committee Member Ken Halse  VK3ZER   

Committee Member  Barry Gardner  VK3THE   

Committee Member  Andy Walton  VK3CAH 9783 6859 

Committee Member  Bill Grypstra  VK3MMM 9781 2886       

Other Positions 

 

WIA Exam Assessor  Michael Lammer VK3UUU  0428 880 500 

Contest Manager Roy Seabridge  VK3GB  5971 8804 

Class Instructor  Ken Halse  VK3ZER   

QSL Manager  Bill Grypstra  VK3MMM 9781 2886 

Equipment Officer  Bill Grypstra  VK3MMM 9781 2886 

Website & Newsletter  Shaun Stoddart  VK3MSD 0431 564 451 
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Roy Seabridge VK3GB Famparc Club Presi-

Where does the time go? , no sooner has one clubs Newsletter gone out of the door 

the next  Newsletter is due to follow. I guess someone will suggest it is all to do with 

global warming. 

 

As this will be the last Newsletter for 2014 it will not be out of place for me to say Happy 

Christmas to all Famparc members. Let us hope it is a peaceful, enjoyable  festive sea-

son. 

This would appear to have been a very successful year with regards to the level of club 

activities, and in particular the level of “hands on” help from club members themselves. 

I feel sure we currently have the most active committee members one could ask for, 

and long may it remain so. This year we have had more Presentations/Talks/

Demonstrations than any other year I can remember. Let us all pull together and con-

tinue to develope and grow for the benefit of all Famparc members. 

The next talk/presentation will be given by Ken vk3zer on Saturday 8th November and 

will start at 10.30 am at the club house. The talk will be about "Time domain reflectome-

try and discontinuities"   

The latest update on the clubs remote radio access. The new 100watt PA has been fit-

ted together with the roofing filters, the new automatic ATU has been fitted and the 

two metre module has been fitted. I am pleased to report that all items are working 

faultlessly. I feel I speak for all members of Famparc when I say a big thank you to Colin 

vk3cr, Peter vk3ij and John vk3xm for the work and time they have put in for the benefit 

of Famparc members. 

With the additional radio equipment the club has purchased over the last two years,  it 

was found the secure metal cabinet made by Andrew vk3aej several years ago was 

now too small to hold all the equipment . On hearing of our dilemma, Andrew once 

again stepped forward, took the cabinet away and enlarged it. It now holds all our 

equipment with room to spare. On behalf of Famparc I pass on our thanks to Andrew 

for coming to the aid of our club. 

Finally I would remind members this year’s AGM will take place at the club house on 

Saturday 29th November. After the AGM there will be a BBQ to which all members, 

family and friends are invited. If you haven’t been to the club house for several years 

and would like to see the upgrades that have been made  you are most welcome to 

call at the club after the meeting and before the BBQ which should take place after 

12.30 pm. You can catch up with old friends and peruse the clubs upgrade. 
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Shaun Stoddart VK3MSD   Newsletter Ed 

Last Newsletter for the year, although I may just pop out a festive / New year short edition before we 

kick it off again in 2015. 

Dx has been good and my DXCC tally keeps on ticking along and with the announcements of recent 

grants to activate some very rare places, I can look fwd to the possibility on getting to 300 countries 

by the end of 2015. 

 

Roy and I have recently been playing antennas together and Roy kindly helped me rebuild my 80mtr 

vertical and some success has come of this. 

I’ve always had issues with the feed point being unstable and giving wild fluctuations in the SWR. 

It now has a newly wound loading coil and all the feed point and other tapping points have been 

really beefed up and made more secure. 

Results you ask? 

The tuning first off was way out. I picked the wrong place for the feed point tapping, SWR was 13 to1 

De soldered and moved the tap and got it down to 7 to 1, gave up for the day and left the antenna 

laying across the shack roof ready for more work the next day. 

 

In the meantime, that night I heard the VK9DLX crew calling CQ on 3.520 

odd, a belting signal to say the least. 

So with a high SWR and 100w, I hit the tuner button on the 756Pro2 

rig and called them up. The tuner struggled with 7.1 SWR. But hey. 

Bingo they got my call on the second go and 599 in the log for a 

new one on 80mtrs. 

You just never know, although Lord Howe is not all that far, the ver-

tical was in no way good tuning shape but still managed to get a 

signal out, even with all that tin roof less than 2 meters below it!! 

Just need to move the tap a bit more to get it down to the 1.1:1 

region that we all love. 

 

73 till next time 
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FAMPARC Business Meeting Aug and Sept 2014 at Cornish College Club Rooms 

 

 

GENERAL BUSINESS AUGUST 

Earlier in the month I sent out a questionnaire to members who had used the remote station and this 

was the main item for discussion. 

Colin CR had prepared details of the usage over the month and costs of the remote since the project 

had started and conveyed this to the meeting. After this I asked for a show of hands who agreed that 

we continue the project and it was unanimously agreed to continue and, after discussion it was de-

cided we review continuing the project at the annual meeting. 

For the record, the main idea of the questionnaire was to find out if we should increase the power of 

the remote station then put the results to the meeting to see if the members were in agreement with 

the results. 

10 of the 15 people surveyed said they would use the remote more often if the power was increased 

and the majority indicated they were in favor of an increase of 100W.  

After much discussion it was decided to purchase the Elecraft KXPA100 100W add-on amplifier. Also 

discussed was including in the order the optional internal ATU the 2M amplifier for the KX3 and roofing 

filters for the KX3. 

Colin CR put a motion that the KXPA100, ATU, filters and 2M module be purchased with postage and 

GST in mind in the most economical way. The motion was seconded by Peter IJ and unanimously car-

ried. 

David EW asked if any FAMPARC members were going on the upcoming DXpedition to Norfolk Island, 

Roy replied that only small contingent of ODXG were going, no FAMPARC members. 

Colin CR commented there was a suggestion of chipping in to fund the remote expansion; he want-

ed to confirm that we were not going down that line and would be against the idea of group chip-

ping in which could result in them having a vested interested interest in the club. 

Roy GB said that it had been previously discussed that a fixed amount of funds were invested by the 

club to ensure its future viability and there were adequate funds to cover the purchase of the up-

grade. The meeting finished at 11:25 

 

GENERAL BUSINESS SEPT 

David EW asked what was the total cost of the recent upgrade to the remote. Colin replied $1762 

which comprised the 100W amp, 2m module and the roofing filter. 

which was done in 2 parts to bypass paying GST. 

Peter IJ detailed the work Colin CR had done in regard to the amplifier upgrade and congratulat-

ed him on that job and he was applauded by the members. 

Andy CAH asked Ken ZER what had happened regarding the purchase of FAMPARC membership 

badges and after some discussion Ken said he would take the names of those wanting the 

badges and purchase them and it was agreed the club would pay half as had happened in 

the past. 

Roy GB announced that the results for the 80M Trans-Tasman were out and FAMPARC had placed 

7th. There was a discussion regarding the rules and what would be required to improve our 

score in the future. 

Roy also mentioned the AGM was coming up and will be held as usual on the last Saturday in No-

vember. 

Roy also briefly talked about the following….. 

Kenwood mikes for sale at $10 

Low activity on 80 and 40 metres 

The workbench setup at the back of the club for anyone to use 

Testing re-chargeable batteries, Dave AWX to investigate. 

The meeting finished at 11:20 

GENRERAL MEETING FOLLOWED BY THE AGM AND BBQ 

SATURDAY 29th NOVEMBER 10:00PM SHARP 
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FAMPARC was well represented at the funeral of  Ann Halse, wife of our 

member Ken Halse VK3ZER. 

 

Ann Halse had suffered from Cancer, and in the past few years her con-

dition weakened. Ken has been a tower of strength in supporting her dur-

ing these last few months. 

 

Ann Halse passed away peacefully on 8th September 2014 aged 69 

years, and her funeral was held at the Gateway Funeral Home on 17th 

September 2014.  The funeral was well attended and the Gateway 

Chapel was full.  Light refreshments were held after the service. It was 

pleasing to see the great level of support for Ken Halse, as 10 FAMPARC 

members attended the service, which was conducted by our own mem-

ber Bruce Bathols VK3UV, who is a registered Marriage and Civil Cele-

brant. 

 

Bruce states that no two funerals are the same, and he has conducted 

well over 100 funerals. When someone passes away, there is always a 

feeling of immediate emptiness, and in the passing of Ann Halse, there 

was no exception.  Ken and Ann have three children and two grandchil-

dren. All of the family was present when the interview was being con-

ducted to arrange the service. 

 

Ann’s sister Lee Worrall read a Eulogy, and Ken and Ann’s two grandchil-

dren Spencer and Fraser as well and their daughter Kym made a public 

tribute.   

 

Ken has thanked all those who attended Ann’s funeral, and on behalf of 

all of the members the FAMPARC Committee also extends our sincere 

condolences to Ken. 

 

Should any member require the service of a registered Marriage and Civ-

il Celebrant. I would have no hesitation in recommending Bruce who 

can be contacted on  9590 9844  or : 0418 386 030 . 

 

Roy Famparc President. 
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D-STAR WHAT IS IT ? 

At your club house on Saturday 13th September 2014. there was an excellent presentation on 

D-Star by Terry Churcher vk3bmx. who was ably assisted by Peter vk3tq and occasionally inter-

rupted by Jeff Fletcher vk3bz. 

By a show of hands in a packed room it was evident that whilst members had heard of D-star 

they had little understanding of this vast, little used (in Australia) world wide amateur radio 

communication system. 

For members who live in a suburban area with little opportunity of erecting a tower and beam 

with all its associated costs, and who, would enjoy talking to or listening to amateur radio en-

thusiasts from all over the world, this may be something you should consider. From a small hand 

held radio it is possible to talk with Amateurs in most parts of the world, without interference, 

deliberate or otherwise and with  clarity similar to your house telephone. How good is that ? 

Whilst Terry's presentation was excellent, being interesting and very informative, it is a far larger 

subject than I could possibly cover in this scribe. I recommend members who have access to 

the internet type www.dstarinfo.com/faq,aspx in their search engine and spend some time un-

derstanding the vast opportunity this ever growing and fascinating amateur radio communica-

tion system has to offer. 

Written by Roy. Famparc President.  

For More Information Please Visit http://www.dstar.org.au/ 
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FAMPARC - VK3FRC 

FRANKSTON AND MORNINGTON PENINSULA AMATEUR RADIO CLUB 

Home of the FAMPARC HF whip 

 

NOMINATION FORM 

 

I hereby nominate _____________________________________________VK ____________    

                                                                                                                                     

for the position of _____________________________________________________________ 

                                                                                                                                                   

in the forthcoming election. 

 

 

Signed ________________________________________VK _________ Date            /        / 

 

              ________________________________________VK _________          Date            /        / 

 

(to be signed by two financial members) 

 

I hereby consent to the above nomination. 

 

 

Signed ___________________________________________________________Date            /        / 

 

 

Note: Shall be received by the Secretary of the Association not less than 7 days before the date fixed for 

the holding of the Annual General Meeting. 

 

FORM FOR APPOINTMENT OF PROXY 

 

I, ____________________________________________of________________________________________  

Being a financial member of the Frankston and Mornington Peninsula Amateur Radio Club, 

 

 

Duly appoint ________________________________VK_______________ of_______________ 

 

As my proxy and to vote on my behalf at the Annual General Meeting to be held on  

 

Date            /        / 

 

 

My proxy is authorised to vote in favour of / against (delete as appropriate) the following motions: 

 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

Signed,________________________________________________VK __________  Date            /        / 



Frankston and Mornington Peninsula Radio Club —  Membership Form 

www.vk3frc.org.au       Page 10 

 
 

PO BOX 65, Patterson Lakes, VIC 3197 

 

Membership Application / Renewal Form 
 

 

I,______________________________________________    VK______________________                                                                                                                                    

 

Of__________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

_______________________________________________  Post Code  

 

 

Date of Birth           /        /              Phone  

 

E-Mail Address _____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Other Hobbies  

 

Wish to become a Member / Renew my subscription of the above club. (please circle) 

I agree to be bound by the rules of the Association for the time being in force. 

 

Enclosed please find $                                   for membership / renewal as ______________________________ 

(Please insert whether: Family - Senior - Junior - Pensioner - Pensioner Family) 

 

 

Signature of Applicant ______________________________________ 

 

Date           /        / 
 

 

 

Proposer ___________________________                                                               VK3  

 

 

Seconder___________________________                                                              VK3  

 
Membership fees for FAMPARC are as follows: (No Joining fees are payable) 

- 2 Call Family Membership   $40 

- 1 Call Senior / Family Membership  $35 

- Junior with Call Membership   $25 

- Pensioner/ Pensioner Family Membership $30 

 
 

 

 

FAMPARC - VK3FRC 
FRANKSTON AND MORNINGTON PENINSULA AMATEUR 

RADIO CLUB 
Home of the FAMPARC HF whip 
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November- 

Mark Cvik VK3ABT, Eric Dystelblom VK3EPD 

John Elliot VK3CVF, Ron Rothenberg VK3FROM 

Jeff Sylvester VK3VJS, Roderick Wall VK3YC, 

 

December- 

Leigh Cusack VK3LVA, Noel Geoffrey VK3BMU 

Paul Maliphant VK3ERA, Ian Murray VK3ZHM 

Colin Reynolds VK3CR 
 

Please contact Vk3AB if you don’t see your name 

Mentioned throughout the year. 

 

SO WONDERFULLY ENGLISH. . . . .. .  

   

On a train from London to Manchester to 

watch the cricket, an Australian was berat-

ing the Englishman sitting across from him in 

the compartment.  "You English are too 

stuffy.  You set yourselves apart too much.  

You think your stiff upper lip makes you 

above the rest of us.   Look at me. . .. . I'm 

ME! .........I have Italian blood, Greek blood, 

a little Irish blood, and some Aboriginal 

blood. What do you say to that?" 

 

The Englishman replied, "Awfully sporting of 

your Mother, old chap!" 


